PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES

APRIL 23, 2009

PRESENT:  Walt Ryan- Chairman, Robert Phillips, Barney Brower, John Vadney. Marilyn Salvione
ABSENT:  None
Chairman Ryan opened the meeting at 6: 30PM

MOTION:  Upon motion made by Barney Brower and 2nd by Robert Phillips the minutes from the March 18  , 2009 meeting  were approved as written by the Clerk. All in favor (5) Ryan, Vadney, Phillips, Salvione, and Brower.
NEW BUSINESS
Derek Sutherland-Subdivision

SBL # 152.-3-15.21

Location 181 Bellen Rd., Broadalbin, in the Town of Mayfield

Zoned: Residential

The owner Mr. Sutherland was present to explain to the Planning Board the necessity for the subdivision.  Chairman Ryan explained to Mr. Sutherland that this meeting was a pre application conference.  The application was determined by the Board not to be Exempt, and the following motion was made.

MOTION:  Upon motion made by John Vadney and 2nd by Barney Brower the Sutherland Subdivision was determined a Minor Subdivision.  All in favor (5) Ryan, Phillips, Vadney, Salvione, and Brower.
A short form SEQR was given to the applicant  and the criteria for a subdivision was read to the applicant.  (8) copies of a survey map showing all the Subdivision Regulation requirements except the Following.

MOTION: Upon motion made by Barney Brower and 2nd by Marilyn Salvione item (J) contour Lines is not required by the Board.  All in favor (5) Ryan, Phillips, Vadney, Salvione, and Brower.

A $40.00 Fee for the 2 Lot Subdivision is required, and Planning Board Clerk to get additional papers from the Subdivision Regulations to the applicant.  No further action taken by the Board at this time.
OLD BUSINESS

Paradise Pt. Development

Chairman Ryan read a letter from the Mayfield Town Board to David Huckans.  A short discussion was held on the letter.  Chairman Ryan expressed to the Planning that no further information has been sent to the Planning Board as per last month’s request.  No action taken by the Planning Board at this time.

YEARLY ZONING REVIEW

ITEM # 1  LARGE ANIMALS
Chairman  Ryan reviewed with the Board last months discussion on large animals, he also reviewed issues the CEO has with the Law.  A lengthy discussion was held, but no action taken by the Board at this time.

ITEM # 2  ACCESSORY BUILDINGS

A short discussion was held on the number of buildings on a property.  There was no consensus on the item by the Board.  No action taken by the Board at this time.

ITEM # 3  BOUNDRY LINE AMENDMENT
A short discussion was held on boundry line adjustments.  Chairman Ryan expressed that he felt professional or legal advise be obtained on the subject.  No action taken by the Board at this time.

ITEM # 4  AGE OF MANUFACTURED HOME
A short discussion was held on the age limits for a manufactured home.  The item was tabled for next month.
Chairman Ryan will rewrite items for next months meeting.

MOTION:  Upon motion made by John Vadney and 2nd by Barney Brower the meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.  All in favor (5) Ryan, Phillips, Vadney, Salvione, and Brower.
Notes respectfully taken by the Clerk Cheryl Gifford.
